
Ambassador Kaoru Shimazaki's Farewell Courtesy Call on Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of 

Staff of Jordan Armed Forces-Arab Army Maj. Gen. Yousef A. Al-Hnaity 

 

On September 21, 2022, Ambassador Kaoru Shimazaki paid a farewell courtesy call 

to Maj. Gen. Yousef A. Al-Hnaity, Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff of Jordan Armed 

Forces-Arab army and exchanged views on defense cooperation and exchange between Japan 

and Jordan. 

Ambassador Shimazaki expressed his gratitude to the Jordanian Armed Forces for 

their cooperation and support for the Japan-Jordan defense cooperation and exchange 

relationship, and stressed the importance of the strategic partnership with Jordan. 

Chairman Hnaity expressed his appreciation to Ambassador Shimazaki for the latter’s 

contribution in strengthening the Japan-Jordan defense cooperation and exchange 

relationship, and his expectations for further cooperation between the two countries. 

 

 


